
 

 

Appendix A – Letters of Support 





 
 
 
 
 
Mark Browning 
Owner 
Tucos Taco Lounge 
582 Kathleen Street, Sudbury ON  
P3C 2N4 
705.222.9387 
 
July 18, 2017 
 
To Whom It May Concern, 
 
I'm writing this letter to add my encouragement to Sudbury City Council to institute a 
COMMERCIAL compost program for restaurants. 
 
Since Tucos opened in late 2014 we have been committed to RECYCLING, COMPOSTING, and 
using a minimal of disposable products- thereby reducing as much as possible our 
environmental impact on our community. Initially, our compost was taken by a local 
farmer/gardener- but when he passed away in 2016, we were left with the choice to compost 
ourselves, or add our pure compost to the city landfill. We build a paddock on our property 
across the street to house the material, but it couldn’t keep up with the volume generated. Two 
weeks ago, we had to swap our recycling bin for a garbage bin- the first time we've had to do 
this- primarily to dispose of compost. We generate on average 1-2 tons/week of compost- that 
is currently going into landfill. It bugs me to waste such excellent organic compost. 
 
I know the City of Greater Sudbury is trying to reduce the volume coming into its landfill- hence 
the residential bag limit reduction from 3 to 2 bags. I believe a COMPOST PROGRAM for 
restaurants in particular will help further this endeavor dramatically. Our restaurant is used to 
composting so for us it will be easy- some other restaurants obviously will need some training 
but, I'm sure management/owners will be happy to reduce their costs.  
 
I would be happy to volunteer my time to advise as needed on this project- and we'd be happy 
to start this IMMEDIATELY. As I said, every week of delay adds another 1-2 tons of organic 
compost into the City landfill where it is wasted. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Mark Browning 



 

July 31, 2017 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Nataly Wissell 
Field Educator & Program Co-ordinator 
Environmental Services Division 
City of Greater Sudbury 
 
Dear Ms.Wissell: 
 
Re:  Letter of Support for the City of Greater Sudbury proposal to extend  the 
 municipal organic collection and composting Green Cart Program to the 
 non-residential sector 
 
On behalf of the Sudbury & District Health Unit, please accept this letter of support for 
the City of Greater Sudbury proposal to extend the organic collection and composting 
Green Cart Program to the non-residential sector. 
 
We are pleased that the City of Greater Sudbury is considering this expansion of the 
existing Green Cart Program in an effort to further reduce the amount of waste being 
sent to local landfills.  
 
How waste is handled and reliance on landfills has many links to the environment and 
our health. For example: 
 
 Organic matter that is dumped in landfills produces methane gas, a greenhouse 

gas that is 21 times more potent than CO2 in terms of global warming. 
Composting organic matter is a better choice to mitigate the environmental and 
health effects of climate change. 

 Building more landfills uses viable land that could remain untouched or used for 
developments that directly support local residents, such as recreational areas or 
local agriculture. Maximizing diversion options such as recycling and composting 
are important measures in reducing our reliance on landfills.      

 
Increasing diversion of organics from non-residential sectors and reducing waste are 
very positive for Greater Sudbury residents and are significant steps in moving our 
community toward an environmentally sustainable future.  
 
We are committed to working with partners such the City of Greater Sudbury, to foster 
healthy environments that support health for everyone. We support the expansion of 
the municipal organic collection and composting program to the non-residential sector 
and look forward to participating in future phases of this project.  
 
Should you have any questions, please contact Jane Bulloch, Health Promoter, at 
705.522.9200, ext. 764.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Stacey Laforest 
Director, Environmental Health Division 
 
SL:ja 






